
 

 

 

                       Speakers 

Monthly Meetings are held on the first Thursday of the month at 2pm in 

the Methodist Church, Station Road, Cheadle Hulme, SK8 7AL. 

 

             March 1st:  A Penny’s worth 

                                                                    Penny Dean O.B.E. 

 

          April 5th: The Northern Dance Orchestra 

 Ian Reed. 

  News Sheet 

 March 2018 

 

Annual General Meeting 

The Annual General Meeting was held on Thursday 1st February and was attended by 62 members 

with 11 apologies for absence. 

 

Reports 

The Chairman, Walt Denning, in his report thanked all those who had contributed to the running of 

Cheadle Hulme U3A over the past year.  Tina Menges had decided not to stand for re-election to the 

Committee and he said that her input would be missed and he hoped that she would continue to lead 

the Technology for Everyone Group. He noted that a number of purchases of new equipment had been 

made although there were still some sound and projection issues yet to be addressed. 

In his report, Treasurer Patrick Buttle  said that there had been a deficit this year as a result of the 

equipment purchase and the rise in hall and speaker rates.  

Pat Vermes reported on a successful year of events and looked forward to a visit to the Terracotta 

Army exhibition in Liverpool and a visit to the People’s Museum 

Jackie Chang’s report noted that membership numbers were almost static which was disappointing but 

not alarming. She thanked all those who had renewed their membership, particularly those who had 

renewed early. 

Bernadette Murray-Robb recalled the varied speakers that we have enjoyed this year and thanked all 

those  who had passed on information about possible new speakers. 

 

Election of Officers and Committee Members 

Patrick Buttle, Shirley Cawthra, Jackie Chang, Barry Richards and Pat Vermes were elected to the 

Committee. 



 

Events 

Adlington Hall  

 

Tuesday, 22nd May 2018 

 

As well as the many interesting and unique features of the Hall, the gardens are one of the finest 
examples of a Rococo garden in the U.K., and at the end of May the laburnum arch should be in 
full bloom. 

Guided tour of Hall at 2 p.m.:£8.50   Tea/coffee and cakes:£5.50 

Car share to be arranged. 

Future Monthly Meetings 

 

May 3rd: ’Ave you ’ad the Doctor? 

        Christine Belton 

June 7th: A Trip to New Zealand 

                Rob Knowles  

July 5th: The Fourth Plinth 

               Barry Richards  

The People’s History Museum in Manchester 

Wednesday, September 19th  2018 

Time: 2pm to 4pm (tour and tea) 

Tour will feature events from the Peterloo massacre to the present day,  

Cost: £8 per person for guided tour and tea. 

Public transport             Organiser: Peggy Dutton 

Any Other Business 

In response to a question from Gwyneth Pailin about the forthcoming changes to Data Protection legislation, the 

Chairman said that he was aware of the changes and that we already produced 3 versions of the News Sheet  with 

different contact details.  However, this was a complex subject and he would seek guidance from the Third Age 

Trust and discuss the matter at the next Network Meeting. 

It was agreed that in future the AGM would be held before the tea break. 

Tina Menges was presented with a commemorative paperweight in recognition of her services on the Committee. 

 

Following the meeting Pat Vermes announced the results of the Quiz and Walt Denning made a short Powerpoint 

presentation about the Terracotta Army.  



Local Amateur Theatre 
 
9th March 2018;  ‘Handbagged’ by Moira Buffini at CHADS.  
Booking 1st March.  Tickets £9.50.  Start 7.45pm. 

 
 
27th April 2018; ‘After The Dance’ by Terrance Rattigan at Stockport Garrick.  
Booking 1st March and 5th April.  Tickets £10.  Start 7.30pm. 

 
 
18 May 2018;  ‘Hound Of The Baskervilles’ adapted by Steven Canny and John Nicholson at the 
Cheadle Hulme Players. 
Booking 5

th
 April and 3

rd
 May.  Tickets £9.00. Start 7.45pm. 

 
 
22nd June 2018;  ‘Lord Arthur Savile’s Crime’ based on the short story by Oscar Wilde at the 
Stockport Garrick.  
Booking 3rd May and 7th June.  Tickets £10. .Start 7.30pm.  

Contact:  Derek Moffitt  

Art Appreciation 

 

Thursday March 15th  Photography as Art;  Barry Richards. 

 

Friday April 20th:                Possible visit to The Terracotta Army at the World Museum in   
     Liverpool.  Travel by public transport. 

 

Thursday June 21st:             Visit to Middleton to see the work of Edgar Wood. 

As a follow-on from the talk on Edgar Wood at the January meeting, we are planning to visit Long 
Street Church, Middleton, which was designed by Edgar Wood. We will then have lunch at a nearby 
pub, followed by a walk to see some of the houses designed by Edgar Wood.  

Contact: John Broadbent or Bernadette Murray-Robb  

Groups 

Technology for Everyone. 

 

Tuesday 6th March       Betty Mandl - “Kites”  

                         Derek Moffitt - “LED Lighting”   

Tuesday 3rd April         Jennifer Jones  - “Robots for Nuclear Decommissioning” 

 

Tuesday 1st May                 Visit       Behind the Scenes at Waitrose.  Provisional date. 

 

Early Evening Dining 

 

Thursday 15th  March    Turquoise, 1 - 2 Village Square, Bramhall, meeting at 6.30pm. 

With a choice of two courses (starter and main), the cost will be £13.95.  

If you would like to join us, please contact Chris Read by March 9th.  



 Looking Back 

Derek Moffitt delivers his talk entitled Beds and Maths to a packed ‘Technology for Everyone’ meeting on 

Tuesday 6
th

 February. 

 

Derek was a keen walker with Stockport Walkers exploring the Peak District and many places all 

over the world.  In particular, he often visited a B&B in Wales run by his friend Richard who asked 

his advice on increasing its profitability.  

 

Derek’s professional life included statistical analysis of road usage and its effects on road 

surfaces.  Smart motorways now detect what type of traffic is flowing, its speed and the deflection 

caused by heavy vehicles. This raw data is all sent to a main control centre in Birmingham, which 

activates the traffic control signals. The data is also used to plan the motorways and any restrictions 

they may need. The statistical methods are the same for B&B occupancy.  

 

Derek took the raw data from the guest books for several years and divided the occupancy into fields 

containing numbers of males, females and totals for each month.  He showed histograms of the 

results and discussed how he checked for outliers (which could be due to mistakes).   Some 

variations were due to events such as foot and mouth disease and some due to an apparent 

alternation of good and bad summers. The verdict was that the B&B’s performance was typical for 

the area, but could perhaps be improved by more advertising.  Derek was not sure whether this 

would happen! 

 

Report by Betty Mandl. 



2018 NATIONAL SUMMER SCHOOLS BOOKINGS  

 

Summer School 1 - Harper Adams University, Newport Shropshire  

       Monday 23
rd July to Thursday 26th July  

   Crosswords - Cryptic Crosswords for Beginners  

France - Regards sur la France actuelle  

Garden History - Influential Women Gardeners in English History  

Literature/Philosophy - Brothers in Arms - William & Henry James  

 Mathematics - The Unexpected Pleasures of Counting  

Opera - Shakespeare's Opera Giants - Othello and Falstaff  

    Play Ukulele  

Recorder Ensemble Playing - Making Music  

Spanish History - From Moors to Conquistadors: Spain 711 to 1598  

Summer School 2 - Royal Agricultural University, Cirencester  

       Tuesday 11th to Friday 14th September  

Art History - British Art Between Wars  

Music - Classic Albums of the 50s & 60s  

Creative Writing - Let's Write a Soap Opera  

Drama - Vengeance, Plague, Death, Confusion  

English Poetry - English Love Poetry  

History - The French Revolution of 1789-95  

Linguistics - Conversation Theory  

Language - Latin Remembered  

Musicals - Make Believe  

Singing - Singing for Pleasure  

Please visit summer-schools.u3a.org.uk to book or call National Office on 020 8466 6139  

Cost: Residential Place - £325.00  Day Delegate - £110.00  

 



     Study Day 2018  

U3A North East Cheshire Network  

Presents 

            A Literary Exploration  
Bramhall URC, Robins Lane, Bramhall  

Saturday 28
th
 April 2018 

         10.00 to 4.00  

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

    13.15 - 2.50     Alan Sennett - The Films of Graham Greene  

         or 

      Jackie Starkey - A Pot Pourri of Poetry 

 

    15.00 - 15.45    Plenary 

    15.45      Tea and Cake 

 

 

            Booking form follows 

      Programme  

10.00 - 10.30 Registration and Coffee  

10.30 - 12.00 Dr Creina Mansfield - Graham Greene, Phuong and me  

12.00 - 13.15 Lunch  

   There is a choice for the afternoon session  



Name  .................................................................. U3A  '  Mem  No ·  ·  

 
Address  ............................................................. .  Home No  
 ...........................................................................  
 ...........................................................................      
                                                                                 Mobile  
 
Postcode ............................................................ . .  
 ...........................................................................     Email 

 .  

For confirmation please tick:    My choice for the afternoon session is: 

Dr Alan Sennett - The films of Graham Greene 

 

Jackie Starkey - A Pot Pourri of Poetry.  
 
S.A.E. enclosed 
 
By email 

Special requirements:: 

 
 

 

 

     Study Day 2018  

    A Literary Exploration  
Bramhall URC, Robins Lane, Bramhall  

Saturday 28th April 2018 
 

 

AM - Dr. Creina Mansfield - Graham Greene, Phuong and me,  

Graham Greene's, The Quiet American, 1955, foresaw America's disastrous  

involvement in Vietnam. Creina explains why, despite her admiration for the  

novel, she decided to re-write it.  

PM - a choice of speakers and topics  

Dr. Alan Sennett - The films of Graham Greene  

Looking at his involvement in cinema and reaction to the films of his novels.  

       Or 

Jackie Starkey - A Pot Pourri of Poetry  

From Shakespeare to Shelley, from John Donne to Carol Ann Duffy, we have a rich  

legacy of Poetry. Let us dip into the pot and discover what it tells us about life  

and ourselves.  

Cost: £20 (including lunch and refreshments)  

To Book your place:  

 Complete the form below and send it to   Bernadette Murray-Robb  .  

All cheques (£20) to be made payable to Bramhall U3A  


